
From Pastor Logid 
   
As we prepare for calling a new pastor, a saying that is common in the military special 
operations community comes to mind. “Slow is smooth. And smooth is fast.” 
 

Why go through the time-consuming self-study and strategic planning as a 
congregation? The meaning of that saying is relevant.  Military operators know moving 
slowly helps you stay controlled, make fewer mistakes, and maintain situational 
awareness. Well thought out decisions can be deliberate. When your movements are 
smooth, you actually complete the task faster overall—because you're not stopping to 
correct errors or deal with the chaos caused by rushing. 
 

The principle can be applied in the church.  We know the church is established by God 
through his Word.  All true believers in Christ make up the invisible and visible church.  
The Large Catechism states, “Wherefore we hold, according to the Scriptures, that the 
Church, properly so-called, is the congregation of saints, who truly believe the Gospel of 
Christ, and have the Holy Spirit.”  The Holy Spirit grants faith through the means of 
grace given to the Church. The visible church in the world, true believers, are given the 
right and power to call pastors to fill the office of the Word. The Office of the Word is 
given to release people from sin (Matthew 18:19).  The gospel proclaims that all sins are 
taken out of the way by the once for all sacrifice of Christ.  The authority to forgive and 
retain sins, called the Office of the Keys, is first and directly given to the church.  The 
gospel is proclaimed to the world and the sacraments are administered according to 
Christ’s institution till He comes again. 
 

The priesthood of all believers, 1 Peter 2:8-9, have the right to select and call their 
pastors.  This is spelled out by Peter clearly.  But you are a chosen race, a 
royal priesthood, a holy nation, a people for his own possession, that you may 
proclaim the excellencies of him who called you out of darkness into his marvelous 
light.   
 

Churches with a hierarchical polity reserve the right for a bishop to ordain priests/clergy 
and assign them to a local congregation. The bishop, as the successor to the apostles, 
assigns the pastor for the office of the ministry. The faithful receive the assigned priest 
without participating in the process. However, we learn from the Scriptures that the 
priesthood of all believers is  given the privilege and responsibility by the Lord to call 
pastors to preach and teach the gospel and administer the sacraments. 
 

The Call Manual of the LCMS, located on the PSD website https://www.psd-
lcms.org/call-manual-section-2)  states: 
 
 

Worship Schedule 

Saturdays – 4 PM 
Sundays – 9 AM   

 

Bible Studies 

Sundays 
Bible Class – 10:15 AM  

(Parish Hall) 
 

Mondays 
Women's Bible Study – 
9:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Wednesdays 
Read Scripture Study –  
9:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Fridays 
Men's Bible Study –  

9:00 AM 
1st, 3rd & 5th Friday  

(Parish Hall) 
 

Bible Class  
10:30 AM (Parish Hall) 

 

Office Hours 
September 1-14 

Mon. – Thurs.: 7:30-2:00 
Fri.: 7:30-Noon 

 

Starting Sept. 15 
Mon. – Thurs.: 7:30-3:30 

Fri.: 7:30 – 1:00pm 
 
 

Continued on pg. 2 
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God's people in a specific place, after sincere consideration and prayer, call a pastor from the larger Christian 
family to inspire and equip them for their ministry. The pastor's focus of service is the faithful proclamation of the 
Gospel and administration of the Sacraments, loving acts of pastoral care, an exemplary Christian life and 
concentrated efforts for the growth of the church. 

 

At Crown we have been working the process of self-study and are developing the strategic plan envisioning God’s future 
for us.  The strategic plan will be completed in September and the congregation will review it. Remember “slow is 
smooth.” It takes time. The pastor, president of the congregation, and head elder are overseeing the process of forming 
the call committee. Once the strategic plan is approved by the congregation, the committee will announce the 
opportunity for members to nominate qualified pastors for the Office of the Ministry.  Our District President, Rev. Dr. 
Michael Gibson, is involved with this process and coordinates with the call committee.  He will be given a list of the 
congregation’s nominees.  He will review the list and then provide a slate of candidates for the call committee to 
screen.  The congregation has the final decision in a voter’s meeting to call the new senior pastor. 
 

What can we do to make this process smooth and fast?  We pray for discernment -- individually and together.  We pray 
that God’s will be done among us.  We pray confidently that the Holy Spirit will guide the decision-making process to 
select our senior pastor.  We pray for a “good fit” according to God’s will.  We ask Him to use us as His instruments to 
further His Kingdom and glorify Him.  We are confident that God will give us the person He wants.  We live by grace, 
with joyful anticipation about our future, knowing that God is faithfully working out his good and gracious will among 
us. 
 

The peace of Christ be yours! 
Pastor Mark Logid 
 

 
 
 

Joining the Church Triumphant 

Crown of Life members who were recently called home to Heaven are: 
 

 

Richard Rittmaster, May 23     Thomas Ahrens, May 30 
Willie Lundquist, June 4    Martha Herberger, June 6 

Shirley Gadeken, June 8     Sue Trevisan, June 19       
Sharel Bartow, July 1    Myron Holen, July 2 

Robert Mansfield, July 3   Louise Fountain, August 23 
 
 

We celebrate the victory won for all the faithful dead, but we grieve for our 
beloved as well, knowing that God honors our tears. 

 
 

 

 

September Altar Flowers 

September 6/7 

Gale Lamps in loving remembrance 

of Rudy’s birthday. 
 

September 13/14 
Lynne Werle in celebration of 
gradaughter Lily’s birthday.   

 

September 27/28 
Bob & Vivian Beaugran in celebration 

of their 65th anniversary.   
 

 
 
 

Assimilation News 
By: Judith Axelson 

Your Assimilation committee is gearing up for a busy year starting with Dinners for 6 or 8, Spares and Pairs. Sign ups for 
the Oct-Dec groups begin in September. We will be going to Arizona Broadway Theater in November for a Christmas - 
theme show.  In February, we will load the bus for a Barleens Variety Show matinee. 
 

We look forward to all the times to get together and get to know our church family. We hope each one of you will plan 
to participate.  We continue to need volunteers to greet and do the guest book.  Sign ups are at the Information Desk. 
We so appreciate your doing this. 
 

The next Ladies Out to Lunch will be Sept 16th at Tivoli Gardens. 
 



             
 

 
 

  

Set Apart to Serve as the Body of Christ in this World 
Christine Escobar, Care Ministry Coordinator 
 
 

   God created us and set us apart for a Holy purpose. Christ has called us together in his  
   church  family to represent him in this world.  By this, all people will know that you are  
   my disciples if you have love for one another (John 13:35).   
 

Over this last summer, our Care Ministry volunteers have continued to meet the needs of our church family.  This 
summer, our volunteers made over 49 visits or calls, served over 22 meals, assisted over 6 people with light handyman 
tasks, and assisted over 4 people with technology needs.  Thank you to all who have been our Lord’s hands, feet, and 
heart with our church family. 
 

Please join us for educational sessions with Irma Aranda, Estate Planning Specialist, Desert Financial Credit Union, on 
Monday, September 15, 2025, and Annmarie Cohen, Relationship Manager, VP, BMO Bank, Sun City West, on Monday, 
October 20, 2025.  Feel free to invite guests who would benefit from these presentations.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please contact any of the team leaders listed below with questions, requests, or to volunteer with our ministry.  
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Homebound/Care Center Visits  

Darlene Markle 970 623 9360  

Dee Harries 785 562 6801 

 

Share a Meal Request/Referral  

Robin Coursen 303 249 2644 

Denise Trevarrow 623 879 2630 

 

(Light) Handyman/Technology Services  

Duane Rawson (Trustees) 928 925 0453  

 

Community Resource Referral / Questions: 

Christine Escobar 808 778 1141 or 

email griefcare@colchurch.com 
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Mission Board Update 
By Diane Hammann 
 

Peoples’ needs and God’s servants don’t truly take the summer off.  Your Board for Missions has received monthly 
newsletters filled with examples of the workings of our Savior.  We have received many letters of thanks as Crown of 
Life’s checks have been sent this summer.  And we’ve received a few new requests for financial support.   
 

Two missionaries, new to us, have been blessed with financial support from you.  They are Rev. Jonathan Anderson, 
serving in Panama and Joel Juedes, soon to depart to Madagascar.   
 

Rev. Anderson is from Greer, SC.  He earned his bachelor’s degree in economics from Clemson University, his MBA in 
international business from the University of South Carolina and his Master of Divinity and Master of Sacred Theology in 
Systematic Theology from Concordia Theological Seminary in Ft. Wayne.  Please pray for his safety and health as he 
travels and proclaims the Word of God. 
 

Joel Juedes who works for Lutheran Bible Translators, and his new bride Gia, who intends to start working for Wycliffe 
Bible Translators, will work together to support Bible translation in Madagascar, off the southeastern coast of Africa.  22 
of the 23 languages in Madagascar do not have a Bible.  Please pray for this couple in their mission and translation 
efforts. 
 

To make your heart swell more, the hand-written note from Rev. Friedrich reads:   
Many, many thanks for the fabulous gift and for your generous partnership in the Gospel!  We thank and 
praise God for you as we work to prepare more workers for the Kingdom! 

 

Hope your chest is swelling, knowing your contributions make a huge difference in the lives of students at CSP and other 
Lutheran Church Missouri Synod universities COL supports. 
 

COL members – A congregational update was e-mailed to all members earlier this summer. What follows is an update 
to that update, as we want to keep the congregation updated with all the latest updates.  As we progress into the fall,  
there will be further updates to keep you all updated with the latest updates.  
 

Now that most of you have given up reading anything that I write concerning updates, let me further update you.  
 

Per continuing the consultant program, a Strategic Planning Committee has been selected.  The committee consists of 
approximately 15 members of the congregation that have agreed to serve in that important role. That committee will 
develop a long range plan for COL on September 12/13 in a two (2) day seminar led by our consultant. We would 
anticipate a final report from the consultant sometime in late September.  That final consultant’s report will be 
shared with the congregation in mid October – likely in a specially called Voters’ meeting (more specifics will be 
forthcoming as the calendar is finalized).  At that voters’ meeting we would anticipate voter approval of all the work 
of the consultant/congregation as we proceed with the next phase of securing a new Senior Pastor for COL.  All that 
information – the total program/report/recommendations will serve as background for the call committee as we 
proceed. 
 

Speaking of the call committee -  said committee is in the process of being formed and will likely have its first meeting 
in early October. The call process is spelled out in specifics by the district and the committee will actually begin some 
of that initial activity in the ensuing weeks. Further information re that process will be forthcoming to the 
congregation as the call committee begins its work. The congregation will have input into that call process as all of 
this carries forward.  
 

So, as you can see, the snail is moving forward on its little slime feet with breakneck speed!  Your continued prayers 
and encouragement are important and needed as God and  leadership moves COL forward in the coming months.  
 

That’s my update and I’m sticking with it – until the next update that will update this update.         

From the President 
By Tom Mertins 
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LWML NEWS                                                 
Rita Grover 

The Women in Mission (LWML) will have our beginning monthly meeting on September 9, 2025 
at 1:00 PM in the Chapel. (Meetings are held on the Second Tuesday each month, September – 
April) They are only an hour, and we really need you! This month we will be discussing the 
different mission possibilities for the coming year and would really like your input and possible 
new ideas. Our special mission speaker will be Cathy Meyer, COL Assistant Church 
Administrator. Come and hear about the special and unique Mission Project in which she recently 

participated. You will also have an opportunity to hear how the home school students (who meet at Crown of Life each 
Thursday) participated in the mite challenge during Vacation Bible School. Thirty-six of these amazing students (each 
day) jumped rope, touched their toes, hopped on one foot, or did jumping jacks for as long as they were able. The 
highest achievers jumped rope over 100 times! Grant you, the poster shows little numbers on Monday and Tuesday but 
as the week went on, there was a lot of gain! We are inviting you to choose one of the students’ total 
“accomplishments” and match it with “mites” that will be donated to PSD LWML mites. The Bible records the widow 
gave out of her poverty. Two copper coins totaling 1 penny was all she had. Please plan on participating in this challenge 
at the meeting.           

 

Mark your calendar:                                                                                                           
 The Mite Box is on the Information Desk – please consider a 

monthly donation to the many LWML District and National Mission Grants. Checks can be made out to Crown of Life  
and on the memo line: LWML Mites    
                                                                                                                        

: DOUBLE YOUR IMPACT! Thanks to a generous donor, September to Remember 
donations will be matched, up to a total of $10,000 in matching funds! How to donate:  Donate online on September 
16, 2025, OR Mail your donation labeled for “Mission Possible” or “Giving Day” to: LWML, 801 Seminary Place, Ste. 
L010, St. Louis, MO 63105 
 

LWML Weekend – If you would like to participate, please contact Rita Grover or there is also a sign-up 
sheet on the Information Desk.  Wear your PURPLE day!      
 

LWML Zone 26 Fall Celebration is at Trinity Lutheran Church 830 E Plaza Circle, Litchfield Park, AZ.     
The speaker will be from The Garuna Foundation and will include Bible Study and lunch. The cost is $8.00 and and 
Ingathering collection will take place for Agua Fria Food Bank. 
 

 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Experiencing Love, Joy, and Peace While Grieving, 

 

 

By Christine Escobar, GriefCare Coordinator 
 

Death is hard!  We don’t want to lose our loved ones, and we don’t want to experience pain.  Jesus himself said, “Now 
is my soul troubled. And what shall I say? 'Father, save me from this hour?’ But for this purpose, I have come to this 
hour.  Father, glorify your name.” Then a voice came from heaven: “I have glorified it, and I will glorify it again.”  (John 
12:27-28) 
 

Jesus teaches us, “Whoever loves his life loses it, and whoever hates his life in this world will keep it for eternal life.   If 
anyone serves me, he must follow me; and where I am, there will my servant be also.  If anyone serves me, the Father 
will honor him.” (John 12:25-26) 
 

The Apostle Paul encourages us to “Pursue righteousness, godliness, faith, love, steadfastness, gentleness. Fight the 
good fight of the faith.  Take hold of the eternal life to which you were called….” (1 Timothy 6:11-12) 
 

We discover through the hard lesson of death that we can still experience the Fruit of the Spirit: “love, joy, peace, 
patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control” (Galatians 5:22-23), even while grieving the loss of 
our loved one and missing our loved one’s presence.  We also learn that God is strengthening us as we fight the good 
fight of the faith to take hold of the eternal life to which He has called us. 
 

If you are grieving the death of a loved one and searching for the Peace of the Spirit, please join us for our fall 
GriefCare group.  We will hold our first session, Is This Normal? on Wednesday, September 3, from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m., 
in the Chapel.  (We will provide refreshments.) 
 

Please call Christine Escobar at 808.778.1141 or email griefcare@colchurch.com for more information and to register 
for these sessions.  
 
 
  
 
 
 

    Well, the summer is (mostly) done with. Over the summer we have implemented the 
    new Listen Everywhere system that now can connect to your phone and send it to your 
    hearing assist devices. I will be providing a few times where you can come into the  
    church office and I can assist you in getting it set up on your phone and teach you how 
    to use it. 
 

Sept. 3rd at 10:45 
Sept. 5th at 10:15 & 11:45 
Sept. 8th at 10:45 
 

If you come to one of those sessions, you will need to bring your phone and know your account password (if needed), 
so we can download the app. 
 

You can also download it at home and access it at church! 
 

Here is how you can download it at home yourself. 
1. Go to your phone’s app store (App Store – Apple) (Google Play Store – Google Phones) (Android App Store – 

Android Phones) 
 

2. Look up “Listen Everywhere App.” (This is what the app icon looks like.) 
 

3. Once you download the app and you arrive at church – connect to the guest Wi-Fi network 
 

4. Once you are connected to the network, open the app there will be a tab labeled “Sanctuary.” Once you click 
on that it will send it to your hearing assist devices if they are connected to your phone. 
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  Getting to Know You Dinners for Six 
  One of the best ways to become part of your church family is to 
  share a meal. As we look around, there are so many of us we do 
not know; let alone the different services. Dinners for 6 (or 8), Spares and Pairs 

or whatever you want to call it, is one of the best ways to know our church 
family. 

Here’s how it works:  
 

1) Sign up at the Information Desk 
 

2) Groups of 3-4 couples and/or singles will be assigned 
 

3) A lead couple will be the first host and will contact the rest of the group 
 

4) The lead couple can either host the dinner or arrange for eating out. If eating 
in, the host does the main dish and the others bring the salad and dessert, etc.,  
 

5) The lead will rotate until each couple has hosted.  
 

Each rotation will choose to eat in or out and whether it will be breakfast, lunch 
or supper. All expenses are “dutch treat”.  The first rotation is October-

December.  The second is January-March.  Those of us “year- rounders” and 
part-timers who will be here by October have a great opportunity to start the 

first rotation.   
 

So sign up in September - it really is great fun! 
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Thank you, one and all, for your 
many encouraging comments and 
well wishes expressed in cards and 
phone calls, during my recent knee 
surgery and Rehab time away from 
home.  It was uplifting to hear how 
much you care.  Healing has been 
slower than expected but recovery 
is proceeding.  Ernie and I also 
want to express our sincere thanks 
for the love meals brought to our 
house with hugs and smiles, 
because home cooking like that is 
better than medicine.  We are truly 
blessed by our Crown of Life 
friends. – Kathe Schmidt 
 
Ernie and Kathe Schmidt would like 
to express their heartfelt thanks to 
all for sending loving, comforting 
condolence messages on the death 
of their daughter Eileen.  Your 
thoughts are deeply appreciated.  
 
 
 
 
God bless all of you.  Kathe 
Schmidt. 
 

 



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Melvin Nicholson 
1 Audrey Harpt 
1 Donna Dempsey 
1 Jan Knutsen 
1 Florella Denzin 
1 Darleen Wall 
2 Marlene Peterson 
2 Merv Tvinnereim 
2 Lynda Frankeberger 
2 Lois Hildahl 
2 Linda Swanson 
3 Susie Tomaszewski 
5 Richard Clancy 
6 Jan Rittmaster 
6 Sam Genco 
6 Pat Pritchard 
6 Steve Buda 
7 Merle Huff 
7 Mike Krischler 
8 Joyce Lundquist 
8 Earle Denny 
8 Merv Schmidt 
8 Bob Deines 
9 Joann Jones 
 

 

September Servants 

Vacancy Pastor     Rev. Dr. Mark Logid 
Pastoral Assistants Rev. Vern Ermeling, 
Rev. Mark Hein, Rev. Ray Mirly,  
Rev. Gary Smith 
 

ELDERS 
(4:00) Steve Worster, Randy Schulz, 

Lowell Janssen 
(9:00) Steve Worster, Tim Jehn, Bob 

Gaudinier 
 

TRUSTEES 
(4:00) Duane Rawson 
(9:00) Carl Browning 
 

FLOWERS 
Saturday:  Darlene McAfee  
Sunday: Vicki Jolin 
 

LIVESTREAM 
Sept. 7: Todd Schutt 
Sept. 14: Henry Munzinger 
Sept. 21: Tom Mertins 
Sept. 28: Zach Mulso 
 

SOUND 
Sept. 6/20/27: Zach Mulso 
Sept. 7: Larry Mills 
Sept. 13: Dana Boesen 
Sept. 14: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 21: Kathy Beilstein 
Sept. 28: Todd Schutt 
 

SCREENS  
Sept. 6/20: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 7/21: Zach Mulso 
Sept. 13: Deb Christ 
Sept. 14: Eddie Mallonen 
Sept. 27: Mila Boesen 
Sept. 28: Judy Brodzeller 

 

TELLERS 
Kathy Beilstein, Judy Briddle, Ken Grover, 
Chris Grundy, Dale Johnson, Judy Manell, 
Sheila Mecham  
 
USHERS 
Sat.: Tom & Lola Leshney, Richard Meyer, 
Don & Judy Johnson 
Sun: Carl & Holly Browning, Randy & 
Lorrie Schulz 
 
GREETERS 
Sat: Janet & Russ Wenk, Denise 
Trevarrow 
Sun: Audrey & Gerry Harpt, Judy Koelsch, 
Mike & Becky Downey 
Guestbook: Judy Manell 
 

 

 
 

21 Lane Landercasper 
21 Mark Budensiek 
22 Geraldine Hastings 
22 Kathleen Mikesich-Goble 
22 Debbie Leisure 
23 Pat Achtenberg 
23 Jean Majka 
23 Fred Layman 
24 Robert Dahlke 
25 Doris Leibbrandt 
25 LaDonna Jenner 
25 Sherrie Jessen 
25 Jean Lange 
26 Julie Pettit 
27 Jan Tvinnereim 
27 Shane Schuessler 
28 Carolyn Ziegler 
28 Christine Escobar 
28 Austin Cunningham 
29 Steve Walker 
30 Jan Seaman 
30 Ralph Wenstone 

1 Al and Ginny McDuffee 
2 Arlin and Lynn Bates 
2 Randy and Lorrie Schulz 
3 John and Candi Comer 
4 Paul and Martha Plapp 
9 Don and Marlie Abrahamson 
9 Glen and Rose Walloch 
18 Todd and Kathy Schutt 
19 Edwin Crabbe and Liz Wright 

22 Jack and Pat Coyle 
22 Michael and Darlene Markle 
23 Emil and Jan Seaman 
25 Merle and Carol Huff 
26 Gene and Judith Axelson 
27 Shirley Swartz and Leonard 
29 Dave and Donna Roeker 
30 Bob and Vivian Beaugrand 
30 James and Suzanne Duncombe 

9 Connie Droescher 
9 Deb Christ 
9 Shelly Donham 
10 Rick Hoepner 
11 John Obradovich 
12 Sue Hood 
13 Donald Sandstede 
14 Marv Dietrich 
14 Carolyn Obradovich 
14 Joyce Nance 
15 Ilene Kuebler 
16 Donna Koelling 
16 Joe Natale 
16 Jim Panek 
16 Catharine Layman 
16 Janice Earl 
16 Jim Bor 
16 Jeffrey Grover 
17 Annie Somermeyer 
18 Eric Jager 
18 Bill Venohr 
19 Ron Christ 
19 Jerry Roe 
20 Kathleen Johnson 
 

ALTAR GUILD: 
Sat: Karin Kruppe & Terri Worster 
Sun: Holly Browning, Sept. 14: Julia Schmidt, Sept. 28: Pat Coyle 
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